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COLLEGE CALENDAR 2022 – JANUARY/FEBRUARY 
Friday 28th January Staff return to school 

Tuesday 1st February Students return to school 

Wednesday 9th February Year 7 2022 Parent Information Evening, 6.30 p.m.. 

Wed. 9th – Friday 11th February Y12 Soaring Start Camp 

Tuesday 15th February College Photos   (catch-up day Thursday 17th February) 

Thursday 24th February College Swimming Carnival 

Monday 28th February Network Professional Development Day – pupil free day 

Please Note:   all dates and times are subject to change 

 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
2021 has been another busy and productive school year. It is difficult to believe that this is the final newsletter for the 
school year.  December has been very productive with students engaged in classroom and extra-curricular activities.  
While the College is busy preparing for the 2022 school year, many programs and activities have continued to be prepared 
and delivered to students still at the College.  
 
Learning Focus: 
December has been a busy and exciting time for all.  The focus on student learning has been unwavering at this time of 
year with students undertaking end of year examinations, assessments and many students completing their Individual 
Learning Plans in preparation for the upcoming academic year.  In addition to this, students from Years 9, 10 and 11 have 
completed at least one week of the “UP” program where they have officially transitioned into the next school year.   
Additionally, there has been a range of engaging activities occurring at lunchtimes during this month.  These activities 
have included:  Music concert, testing of icy-pole stick bridges designed and built in Year 7 Maths, playing the games 
designed and built in Year 8 Maths, Pride Club and catch-up and homework help clubs.  Thank you to all those students 
and staff involved in making a success of the opportunities. 
 
The Class of 2021 
Farewell to the class of 2021, your contribution to the College community whether it be in the academic, sporting, arts or 
performing arts fields throughout your time has been much appreciated.   Whether you move on to employment, training 
on further studies, College staff and Council would like to take this opportunity to wish you every success for the future.  
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Congratulations to the Dux of the school for 2021, Kai Mayne.  Kai finished 

with a score which places her the top 12 percent of 45,000 Year 12 students in 

the state.  This is an outstanding achievement.        

 

Principal’s Report (continued)… 
 
2021 College Dux 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2021 Premier’s Spirit of ANZAC Award 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Duke of Edinburgh 
Congratulations to Clare Rayner who has again been recognised for her contributions to the Duke of Edinburgh Program. 
Clare continues to go above and beyond in her drive to enrol as many students as possible into the international program. 
Clare has been officially recognised for her achievements in the Award Leader role at Lilydale Heights College.  Well done 
Clare! 
 
Awards Night  
This College event was held on the afternoon of December 6th.  This ceremony is the highpoint of the academic school 
year for students in Years 7 to 11.  Awards are presented for academic distinction to students who have worked well 
ahead of their expected levels. Students who have contributed significantly to the College through Sport, Music and 
Leadership in the SIRC were also acknowledged on the night.  In addition, we also presented awards to students who have 
shown a strong commitment to the College Values and contributed to the wider school community.  Congratulations to 
all award recipients; your commitment to personal excellence and outstanding achievements are a credit to you all.  
 
Congratulations to the following students who were awarded the Principal’s awards for consistently demonstrating 
achievement above the expected standard in alignment with the College Values of Excellence, Respect and Responsibility. 

Year 7 Ivy Connor             
Year 8 Alasdair Norris 
Year 9 Athena Rose Marana 
Year 10 Laura Dangaard                       
Year 11 Sarah Rice 

 
Orientation Day 
On December 7th, we welcomed the 2022 Year 7 cohort to the College.  Students gathered in the performance centre 
where they were formally welcomed, before being whisked away to meet teachers, familiarise themselves with the 
College grounds and, most importantly, begin to develop new lifelong relationships.  Congratulations and thank you to all 
students and staff who contributed to the success of the day. 
 
Community Outreach Week Year 9 Fundraiser 
Year 9 Community Outreach Week this year was another great success.  The aim of this week is to provide students with 
an opportunity to give back to their community at a time when needed the most.  Students identified “Backpacks4VICKids” 
as the organisation that they wanted to support.  This organisation provides disadvantaged youth with backpacks filled 
with school equipment, clothing and gifts for the upcoming school year.  Students planned a series of fundraising activities 
which included: egg and coffee breakfast for staff, a coffee and cake session for families, biscuits in a box for purchase  
and the sale of hand-made and decorated planter boxes and pots.  After a busy week, the students, supported by the 
wonderful Year 9 team of teachers, raised over $1,200.  An amazing result!!  Congratulations to all involved. 

Congratulations to Aimee Norris of Year 11 who is the recipient of the 2021 Premier’s Spirit 
of ANZAC Award.  Aimee was selected from a significant number of high calibre entries from 
across the state. She will receive a substantial sponsorship from the Department of Veterans 
Affairs. The sponsorship is designed to support Aimee with continued engagement in her 
educational journey.  Well done Aimee! 
 



Principal’s Report (continued)… 
 
Reports 
End of Semester Reports are now able to be accessed by parents/guardians online.  The aim of the report is to indicate to 
parents/guardians the progress your student has made over the semester period.  Reports will give you an indication of 
how well your student is progressing and summarise the major assessment tasks completed by students this semester. 
Please do not hesitate to contact the College if you are unable to access your child’s reports. 

 
School resumes for students on February 1st, 2022. 
On behalf of the College Council and Staff at Lilydale Heights College, I would like to thank you for your ongoing support 
of the College and, most importantly, the students in our care.  Together we have worked to make the most of the 
opportunities presented to us and, collectively, we have done a remarkable job. 
 
We wish you all a very restful and safe festive season. 
 
 

                                                    Rosina Fotia, Principal 
 
 
 
 

COLLEGE UNIFORM 2022 
 

College Uniform can be purchased at PSW School Uniforms 
8A / 51 Lusher Road, Croydon (phone 9768 0336) 

 
A reminder that: 

School shoes must be leather lace-up school shoes, not runners or skate shoes 
Piercings must be removed, or clear ONLY 

Natural tone hair colour 
 

All students:  
Any new uniform must be the new, approved uniform available at PSW 

 
The College Uniform Policy is available on the  

Lilydale Heights College website 

 
 
 

TERM 1 SUNSMART 
 

Lilydale Heights College is a SunSmart School. 
This is a reminder that in Term 1 all students  
are required to wear College Hats when outside.    
Hats can be purchased at PSW or at the College Office. 
 



YEAR 8 SELF END OF YEAR ACTIVITIES 
 
Congratulations to our Year 8 students who participated in our final joint SELF lesson!  Students competed in various brain 
teasers, games and physical pursuits, such as an egg and spoon race and tunnel-ball (shoutout to 8E who took the 
championship!).  The points are in!  Our SELF competition that has been running all year is complete and the winning class 
is…….8C……. with a total of 32 points!  Coming in a close second was 8A with 31 points. Solid efforts from 8F on 24, 8B on 
21 and 8D and 8E on 20.  We’ve had a great year with you all and want to say a special thanks to Mr Turner for his 
leadership and organisational prowess.  

 
Jane Scobie – SELF Teacher. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 8 DRAMA 
 
For their final performance this year, students in Year 8 Drama have been working on Morality Plays, featuring characters 

such as the Deadly Sins, the Heavenly Virtues and the Four Horseman of the Apocalypse.  Students spent time rehearsing, 

designing and performing these in class, showcasing the skills they have developed this semester. 

Sophie Dunn-Famularo – Drama Department. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 9 FABRICS 
 
As part of the end of year activities, Year 9 students made fabric bags to hold toiletries and stationery for kids taken into 
out of home care.    I think you will agree the students did a great job. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kerry Halls – Fabrics Teacher. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BackPack4VICKids – COMMUNITY OUTREACH WEEK 
 
On the second last week of term, our Year 9 students were involved in COW - Community Outreach Week.  This year we 
decided to raise money for an organisation called Backpacks4VICKids. This organisation makes up backpacks containing a 
range of essential items, to support children and young adults who have been removed from families and forced into 
emergency care. 
 
I would like to profusely thank our wonderful Year 9’s who were passionately involved in this project.  We had a group of 
students sewing beautiful toiletry bags and stationery bags which they then stamped with a made with love stamp.  We 
had students in Art painting pots in beautiful colours to sell.  We had students making planter boxes from old pallets which 
they filled with plants. We had a group making and selling bacon and egg rolls and coffee which were a big hit with staff. 
And lastly a large group of students made and sold 55 boxes of homemade biscuits and ran a coffee and cake morning 
tea.  
 
To say the students worked hard is an understatement.  Well done to everyone - they were all amazing and I was so proud 
of them.  As a result, we were initially able to raise $1,100.  I would like to extend my extreme gratitude to our Principal 
Rosina Fotia and our Business Manager Tracey Green, who then contributed an extra $900 to make the total amount 
raised $2,000!  This is just fantastic – thank you. 
 
A huge thank you also to everyone who supported this event.  Our great teaching staff made it happen and our school 
community and friends were wonderful in supporting the events.  We have now purchased much needed items for 
backpacks and for Christmas packs, which will be gratefully received.  
 
Sharon Francis – Foods Department. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BackPack4VICKids – Community Outreach Week (continued)…. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 7 GINGERBREAD 
 
Year 7 students have been busy over the last week of term producing Gingerbread.  This process was rolled out over three 
lessons.   
 
First lesson – producing the dough  
Second lesson – cutting out the shapes and cooking the dough  
Third lesson -  decorating the gingerbread 
 
All students enjoyed the challenge and we hope you have been able to sample their creative creations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Leigh Thomson – Foods Teacher. 
 



COMPASS AND DUKE OF ED CELEBRATION AFTERNOON 
 
Over 40 students in our Awards Program came together on the second-last Wednesday of the term to have some fun and 
celebrate completing the final aspects of their Awards.   Despite it being a cold afternoon, the students got involved in 
the activities; they raced around two orienteering courses, working their basic map reading skills.  They also worked on 
their trust and support and were involved in small group work on the slackline task and treasure hunt.    
It was great to see the students being active, working and having some social time together!  The only thing that would 
have made this better would have been if we were camped in the outdoors and were coming together over a campfire to 
tell stories and reflect.  Fingers crossed that the students who maintain their Awards will be able to experience that next 
year.   At the end of the evening we were able to recognise all of the Award students   It is when you see them all together 
that you actually realise the massive number of students who were working through this program; an excellent number 
across the different year levels. 
 
Well done to all those involved and a special mention to Nicola Boyle, Anne Wilkins and Jeremy Ng for all their help and 
support with the program this year! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Clare Rayner – Compass & Duke of Ed Co-ordinator. 



YEAR 9 FUNFIELDS EXCURSION 
 
On 1st December, the Year 9’s ventured to Funfields Waterpark in Whittlesea on a beautiful 32 degree day.  We enjoyed 
the Voodoo 360, wave pool and many trips down the big waterslides.  Before it got warm we relished the go-karts, 
taboggans and mini golf.  It was a terrific way to end a year that was spent mostly at home.    Thanks should go to the staff 
that were involved on the day - it was a fantastic day for all. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Troy McGown – Year 9 Student Liaison. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


